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March 24, 2009 

MM Architects, Inc

103 South Duke Street

Lancaster, PA 17602

Attn: Maryann Marotta

Re: Unionville H.S. 

Dear Madam, 

As a follow up to my email, I would like to encourage you to bid the upcoming Unionville H.S. Additions and Renovations as both single prime and multi prime. There are not many general contractors that can be bonded for a $50 - $60million project. Two large project have been bid recently as single prime and both had only two bidders and both were over budget , Owen J Roberts Middle School was 27% over budget and Haverford High School came in 12% over budget. In both cases there were only 2 bidders even though 5 or 6 contractors had picked up plans. Holidaysburg H.S. was bid first as a single prime contract and then it was bid six weeks later as multi prime. The multi prime bids came in $5 million less on a $27 million project. I know from what I have read in the newspapers that it is very important that the Unionville Project comes in under budget. Multi – prime bids have a proven track record of saving money. Attached is a power point that helps illustrate these savings. 
On large school projects, I believe that having good contractors is the key. Schools are getting more and more complex, with, automatic temperature controls, life safety systems, etc….Single prime contracts bring out inexperienced un-bonded subcontractors to install these complex systems. With a multi prime project, every prime has a bond and is thus more experienced and reliable than on a single prime project. 

I believe that bidding the Unionville High School project as both single prime and multi prime will give the school district the most value – more cost effective and results in a better end product. 







Very Truly Yours







Mark A. Philips

cc: Unionville H.S. 
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